Susan D. Wilson

ARTHUR P. MOMOT ==

60 Monty Street

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

sdwilson@plattscsd.org

February 4, 2021

Dear Hornet Parents/Guardians:

We learned today, directly from the individual, that a substitute employee at Momot has tested
positive. Thanks to the quick notification from this employee and relaying of information to the CCHD
by Nurse Scott, this situation was assessed and responded to much more quickly than had we had to
wait for eventual notification from the health department.

The scope of exposure and quarantine, as determined by the Clinton County Health Department, is
relatively narrow. The exposure occurred on a Group 1 day during a recess/lunch period, so Group 2
students are unaffected. In sum, 11 students and 2 Teachers will be receiving quarantine orders from
the NYSDOH or the CCHD.

As a reminder, according to the CDC, exposure, or close contact, is defined as the following:
- You were within 6 feet of someone who has COVID-19 for a total of 15 minutes or more
- You provided care at home to someone who is sick with COVID-19
- You had direct physical contact with the person (hugged or kissed them)
- You shared eating or drinking utensils
- They sneezed, coughed, or somehow got respiratory droplets on you
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/quarantine.html

For now, the hybrid mode of instructional delivery will continue for all other buildings and for all other
grades/classes at Momot. Please let me know of any questions.

Take care,

Susan D. Wilson



